


Parish Calendar for the Week  
 
 
 

June 15, 2015 
 Vocations Committee Mtg.            9:00 - 10:00 a.m.   School Mtg. Rm. 1 
   

June 16, 2015 
 Legion of Mary Mtg.  6:30 - 7:30 p.m.   School Mtg. Rm. 1 
   

     
   
               Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
               June 14, 2015 
               They that are planted  
    in the house of the Lඈඋൽ 
                hall flourish in the courts of our God. 
                —Psalm 92:14 
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Saturday, June 13, 2015 
4:30 p.m.            † Fred & Ethel Hart  
 

Sunday, June 14, 2015 
8:30 a.m.  † Rufine Daro 
10:15 a.m. † Thomas Banda 
12:00 p.m.          † John Anders 
 

Monday, June 15, 2015 
8:30 a.m.   † Margaret Arolfo Marshall 
 

Tuesday, June 16, 2015 
8:30 a.m.   † Frank Novosad 
 

Thursday, June 18, 2015 
8:30 a.m.   † Joe Languemi 
 

Friday, June 19, 2015 
8:30 a.m.  † Margaret Merta 
 

Saturday, June 20, 2015 
4:30 p.m.            † John L. Christensen  
 

Sunday, June 21, 2015 
8:30 a.m.  † Daniel Surman, Sr. 
10:15 a.m. † Margaret Arolfo Marshall 
12:00 p.m.          † Brian Noonan 
 

† deceased 

MASS INTENTIONS 
FOR THE WEEK 

Offertory Collection 
 
June 7, 2015 
Sunday Collection   
Faith Direct 
Subtotal 
Budgeted Weekly  
Difference   
 
2nd Collection 
 

 
 
 
 
2015 Parish Goal  
 Amount Pledged   
 
Difference  

$144,000.00 
$131,721.00 

 
$  12,279.00 

 
 

$31,648.24 
$  5,717.00  
$37,365.24 
$26,039.00   
$ 11,326.24 

 
 

The altar flowers 
were donated 

in honor of 
 

Ed & Denise 
 

Hartman 
 

$ 4,011.00 



A Message from our Pastor  
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Dear Friends, 
 

My recent retreat of 8 days was truly a special time.  As I mentioned previously, it was a silent 
retreat with the exception of meeting with a Spiritual Director for an hour each day and responding at 
the group Mass held each day (as long as 8 days of silence seems, Novices studying to be Jesuit priests 
are required to make a 30 day silent retreat based upon the Spiritual Exercises of St Ignatius).  I have 
been going to this retreat center on and off for about 30 years now starting with my time in Seminary 
when we were sent as a group to make a retreat during our Christmas break.   

What is interesting about the retreat center is how many things are the same (the place was built 
in the mid-1800s) and how some things have been changed over the past 30 years.  Some of the things 
have physically changed, but some things have only changed by the way I perceive them.  One of the 
things that has changed, in my understanding, is the cross that is found in one of the chapels. 

This particular chapel was an addition to the facility in 1964.  It is a large chapel which is not 
used much for Mass due to its big size.  It is, however, a great place to pray, and it reflects the architec-
ture that was common in Catholic churches built in the immediate years after the Vatican II Council.  
This architecture is reflected in the crucifix that was designed during that era.   

As you see in the picture, the cross is built on a wrought iron framework.  
In the place of the body of Jesus are mosaics that reflect His hands, feet, and 
side (which is in the form of the Eucharist which springs from the wound of   
Jesus).  Along the bottom right are 4 anchors which reflect the 4 Gospels.  In 
two arches spanning up from the bottom of the picture are 7 flames which represent the               
7 sacraments of the Church.  Along the right side are 12 fish which represent the           
12 Apostles of Jesus (you may notice that the artist has one of the fish swimming 
backwards.  This fish represents Judas Iscariot who betrayed Jesus). The background 
of the entire frame is covered with bars symbolizing the net of all the things caught by 

Christ). 
As a young seminarian, I never understood this 
particular piece of art.  For me it was disjointed 
and I never cared for it.  As I grew older and 
would visit it each year or two, it began to make 
more and more sense to me.  For me, it represented what life 
became as I got older. 
Many times our life seems to be a disjointed set of             
obligations and interests.  They do not seem to be connected 
at first glance.  However, like the chapel crucifix, as we get 
closer we see how all of them are caught up in the net of our 
life.  Our faith, family, work, hobbies, interests, etc. are all 
connected by our relationship with God.  Failing to see this, 
we often think that we have a spiritual life and a secular life.  
In actuality, they all are part of our relationship with God and 
the core of what makes each of us unique.  Without the net of 
faith they would truly be disjointed.  If we could see how 
connected our lives truly are, then we would see how we tru-
ly are connected with God!  It’s what makes sense of our 
lives as Christians.   
 
Blessings, 
Fr. Howard 
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Our food pantry is always in need of your help and 
donations to continue their ministry of helping the 
less fortunate of our area.  You can help by donating 
food items from the list below or gift cards to 
Kroger and monetary donations that help defray the 
cost to our parish.   
 
Items distributed include canned fruits, vegetables, 
soups and meat, peanut butter and jelly, spaghetti 
and canned pasta sauce, boxed potatoes, boxed 
cereal, pancake mix, syrup, and cleaning products.  
All donations may be placed in the wooden carts 
located on each side of the vestibule of the church 
or dropped off at the parish office during regular 
office hours.  

Will you say “yes” to the Lord’s 
call to serve? 

“MARY IS APOSTLESHIP” 
 

The Legion of Mary meets at  
6:30 p.m. in Meeting Room 1 of 

the school building every  
Tuesday. 
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Parish Staff 
 

Please contact members of the parish staff 
for questions, comments or concerns at 
(281) 332-3031 or churchnews@saintmcc.org. 
 
 

Office Manager,  
   Lisa Sabatier   ext. 101 
Bookkeeper,  
   Michelle Kapfer  ext. 103 
Administrative Assistant,  
   Sue Winkler   ext. 103 
Director Adult Ministry,  
   Theresa Diaz   ext. 104 
Music Ministry,  
   John Garza   ext. 105 
Director Children’s Ministry,  
   Sandy Dunn   ext. 107 
Faith  Formation  Admin. Asst., 
   Debbie Lutz   ext. 113 
Parish Secretary 
   Susan Wood   ext. 114 
Maintenance Manager,  
   Tim Sauser   ext. 125 
Director Youth Ministry,  
   Sarah Spies   ext. 127 
Office Assistant,  
   Dawn Foreman  ext. 128 
 
 
 
 

School Direct Line (281) 332-4014 
 

School Staff 
 

Principal, 
   Laura Noonan    ext. 108 
School Nurse/Secretary,  
   Tracy Field   ext. 109 
School Secretary,  
    Kim Garcia   ext. 110 

Finance Council 
Deven Hull  (deven.hull@gmail.com) 
Franz Hildebrand(FranzH1942@comcast.net) 
Matt Crowder (mcrowder11388@aol.com) 
David Garner (judgegarner822@icloud.com) 
Frannie Gary (fhgary@aol.com) 
Conni Lehmann (cmlswim@att.net) 
 
 

Other Information 
Gabriel Project Hotline         (713) 225-5826 
Marriage Annulments        
Mark Martin                          (281) 636-7964 
Theresa Diaz                        (281) 332-3031  
 

Bulletin Deadlines 
All items for the bulletin must be submitted 10 
days prior to the bulletin date.  Please check 
with the parish office for  bulletin deadlines 
during holiday weeks.  Submit to 
bulletin@saintmcc.org 

Aaron Lassmann, a member of BSA Troop 432 and a 
sacristan and altar server for St. Mary, recently  
completed an Eagle project to rehabilitate the garden 
by the side parking lot of the church.  We would like 
to congratulate Aaron for the dedication and hard 
work that he put into helping St. Mary.   
Project donors:   
The Knights of Columbus Council 9310, The Belles of 
St. Mary, S.E.A. Travel Cruises - Michelle Moore, 
Mr. Kenneth Lassmann, Patrick & Carol Duffin, Rodan 
and Fields Consultant, Cast n Stone 4u, Mrs. Barbara 
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WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE 
ENCOUNTER 

 
Today’s readings talk about God’s 
children being plants that grow, flourish 
and bear fruit. Do we reflect this in our 
own lives and in our marriage 
relationship? The next Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter Weekends are June 
19-21, 2015, or July 17-19, 2015. 
Register early to 
reserve a spot. Contact 
Brian & Tina Little at 
281-773-4014 for 
more information, or 
go online to 
houstonme.org. 

Baptism Preparation Class 

 

Shrine of the True Cross in Dickinson is seeking a  
 

PART-TIME JANITOR 
 
Duties include general janitorial services such as: 
floor cleaning, vacuuming and possible buffing, 
emptying trash, dusting, window cleaning, 
cleaning restrooms, table and chairs setup, etc.   
Requirements:  Must be able to speak English, 
able to lift at least 60 lbs., able to stand and walk 
for 7-8 hour shifts with all appropriate and 
required rest periods, and able to pass a criminal 
background check.  
 
Hours are Monday – Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 
12:00 p.m. and possibly Saturdays. 

 
Experience:  Should have at least 2 years 
experience in janitorial work and have papers to 
work in the United States.  
 

 

Our next Baptism class is scheduled for September 
15th.  To baptize a child at St. Mary, you must be a 
registered parishioner for at least 6 months prior to 
the actual Baptism.  Parents must attend a Baptism 
Preparation Class and complete a class registration 
form. All forms and additional information are 
available on our website at www.saintmcc.org.  If 
you have any questions, please contact the parish 
office at (281) 332-3031.  

Vocation Cross 

Job Opportunity 

The Vocations Committee 
invites St. Mary community to 
join Bonnie Reed, Irene and 
Joey Thomas, Troy and Paula 
Bearden, and the Valcoviak 
family who are taking the 
Vocation Cross to their homes to pray for 
vocations for the month of June. Praying at home 
provides the opportunity for our youngsters in the 
family to learn and develop an appreciation for 
the priesthood and consecrated life.  A sign-up 
sheet is available in the vestibule of the church if 
you wish to participate. 

Volunteers Needed 

 
Are you a registered parishioner?  If you are not 
sure or would like to become one, please contact 
Dawn at the church office at 281-332-3031.  

KSHJ 1430 – English Catholic radio in 
Houston, TX.  Tune in for intelligent talk, 
catechesis, apologetics, a Catholic perspective on 
news and current events, great fun, and lots of 
advice on living the faith in our relationships and 
sharing the faith with our friends and family.  
Listen on air at AM 1430, online at 
GRNonline.com, or on your mobile device. 

KSHJ 
 

Entrusting you to the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus  

Parish Registration 

Pro-Life Articles need volunteers to do research 
using the Internet and Microsoft Excel. Contact 
Martin Reiser at reiser33@gmail.com 
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A Note from Sandy Dunn 
 

                      VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
   Our enrollment is full and we are delighted that so many of you signed up to 
learn more about when Jesus was a kid.  Hopefully everything will be in place 
on that Monday morning – June 22 – so we can get off to a great start. 
   We still need lots of help with preparations, so please volunteer to come in on the weekday 
afternoons – except Fridays – to paint, sort, count, put together, etc.  We work out of the Faith 
Formation office just inside the Walker St. entrance to the school.  I’ll actually be spending most of 
my time working on preparations, so if you want to come in any morning after Mass, we welcome 
the help.  The set for the town of Nazareth is coming along – the well which is the centerpiece of 
any small town in those days looks almost real and the background will make you think you are 
actually in Nazareth.  Feel welcome to stop over at Cargill Hall anytime during the week of VBS 
just to enjoy the atmosphere. 
   We are still looking for colorful rugs or blankets, beach towels, large baskets, and fake veggies 

and fruit.  Some more small plastic swimming pools and bubble wrap 
are needed and any fake or real potted plants will add to the 
environment.  
   If you didn’t attend the volunteer meeting on Saturday, June 6, just 
give me a call and we’ll give you the information you need.   
Thanks! 
 

              
           
     

 

The mission of St. Mary Catholic School is to develop the whole 
child’s spiritual, moral, and intellectual growth and well-being in a 
Catholic environment. 

St. Mary Catholic School 
Summer Office Hours are 8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  Monday through Thursday 

 

Have a safe and fun summer!! 
 

  



Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time       Page 7 

“Each generation 
is converted by 
the saint who 
contradicts it 
most.”  
-G.K. Chesterton 

@StMaryYouth @StMaryYCM 

Jr. H
igh &

 H
igh Scho

o
l Faith Fo

rm
atio

n &
 Yo

uth M
inistry 

 

 

For more information about St. Mary 
Young Church Movement contact: 

sarah.spies@saintmcc.org 

We will meet at 5 p.m. on Wednesdays for dinner and head over to 
the youth room for Bible Study at 6 p.m. All high school students (and 
incoming freshmen) are welcome! 

Confirmation 2015—please continue to submit your paperwork to prepare 
for the Sacrament of Confirmation. If you are unaware of what you are 
missing, call the parish office and ask for Debbie!  

If you would still like to volunteer for VBS, contact Sandy Dunn at 
sandy.dunn@saintmcc.org. This is a great and fun way to meet your ser-
vice goals! 

Thank you to everyone who volunteered and helped with Rock the Summer Junior 
High Day camp! It was a major success! We are looking forward to the rest of our 
BIG events this Summer: 
• Steubenville South Conference, Alexandria, Louisiana 
• Brave the Wilderness Summer Camp, Huntsville, Texas 
• AYC (Archdiocesan Youth Conference), Houston, Texas 
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Adult Bible Study  
   

Our next Wednesday evening  
Bible Study will meet on  

June 17, 2015 @ 7:00 p.m. 
School Meeting Room #1 

 

Week #4 - For Be er Forever:  A Catholic Guide To Lifelong Marriage 
 

 Dr. Gregory Popcak is a nationally-recognized Catholic psychotherapist and author of eight 
books. He and his wife, Lisa, host a daily program on Ave Maria Radio. Drawing from years 
of clinical practice, he integrates proven psychology with orthodox Christianity in a way that 
will surprise and challenge you, whether you are newlyweds or celebrating your Golden  
Anniversary.  
 

Parishioner Comments: 
I love this CD and have been telling everyone about it!  Thank you for everything!    
              Gloria - Covina, CA 
Very interesting and educational!  It gave lots of practical advice for married couples to enliven their relationships.                            
          Richard - Greenville, NH 
            
                                         (CDs available for purchase in the church vestibule) 

 

Weeknight Adult Bible Study 
 

Adult Evening Bible Study 
New Series 

“The Bible Timeline:  The Story of Salvation” 
A Journey Through the Entire Bible 

Part 2 
 

will resume on 
 

September 14, 2015 
 

     
    ACTS News 

 
 

The 2015 St. Mary Men’s ACTS Retreat is scheduled for September 17-20 at the 
Christian Renewal Center in Dickinson.  Team meetings begin on Tuesday, June 23, 
2015. 
 
The 2015 St. Mary Women's ACTS Retreat is scheduled for November 12-15.  

  

  MONDAY EVENINGS JUNE 15TH—AUG. 3RD  
@ 6:30 P.M. — 8:30 P.M. 

OR REPEAT SESSION:  

TUESDAY MORNINGS JUNE 16TH—AUG. 4TH 
 @ 9:00 A.M. — 11:00 A.M. 

**MEETS IN SCHOOL MEETING ROOMS # 1 & 2 
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*Registration for the 9-week 
series is now available 

 *Register in the parish office. 
Fee is $20 for materials.   
Forms may also be found in 
the church magazine rack. 
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Parish  Prayer  List  

Parish Prayer Requests  

Silent Prayer Chain - If you have a prayer request please consider calling our Silent Prayer Chain.  Through 
a phone call chain they will pass your prayer need on to their members who will pray daily for your intention.  

To add a prayer intention to their list, please call Mary Gutschewski at (281) 332-1303. 

Alice Garcia 
Kenneth Lopez 
Adam Whatley 
 



 
Brigitte & Wesley Lovell 
Michele Marcuccio 
Jane Shipley 
Ann Badillo 
Ernest & Nicky Mireles 
 




Roberta Wishon 
Mena Croes 
 

 

 

Tomasz Czerwinski 
Gerald Fortier 
Amy Toledo 
 

 

 

Gerry Bishop 
Javier Tijerina  
Alfred Adams 
Sloan Priest 
Bernice Szostak 

Hubert & Vera Stewart 
 


 

Becky Bazan 
 



 

Lilette Daumas Britsch 
Debbie Schempt 
Joel Rivera 
 

 
  

Stephanie Daumas 
John Guidry 
Penny Guidry 
 


 

Marie Gay 
Ralph Lopez 

 

Marlys Collins 

 

Robert Distiler  
Charlotte Stelly-Seitz 
Virginia Dismukes 
Lucy Daumas 

Mirta Gonzalez 
Hugo & Donna Artaza 
Amelia Waelder 
 
Norma Pabon 
Gloria Guerro 
Hilda Herrera 
Phil & Elaine Ward 
Jo Ann Villareal 
 


 

Miriam Dell’Olio 
Johnny Soliz 
The Van Buren Family 
Scott Forth 
Shirley De Cuba 
Ruby De Cuba 
Vickie Kapfer 
JoAnn Noland and Sons 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please remember the following parishioners, friends and family of St. Mary Parish in need of our prayers. . .  


